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T he sudden closure of three travel agents during the past
month or so has somewhat affected the reputation and

image of the industry. The TIC is very concerned about that
and has already asked the police to launch a thorough
investigation into the closure to see whether any fraudulent
activity was involved .

The TIC Outbound Committee has discussed the is-
sue of travel insurance and come to the conclusion that a
compulsory travel insurance scheme would be hard to implement.
After discussion with The Hong Kong Federation of Insurers,
the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance and the Tourism
Commission, the TIC believes the best way is to encour-
age travellers to buy their own travel insurance. For example,
the reason why the travel agent concerned was able to handle a
recent tour accident in Guilin quite well was that all tour mem-
bers had bought travel insurance. As to the sale of travel insur-
ance by travel agents, the Commissioner Office has been consid-
ering creating a new qualification for agency staff so that they
can sell travel insurance to travellers when the latter book a tour.
It is hoped an early solution is forthcoming.

The Consumer Council has recently made use of
its Consumer Legal Action Fund to help travellers to seek
compensation from a travel agent through legal means.
The matter has aroused widespread concern among members
and the TIC has requested the Consumer Council to state
clearly the conditions under which the Fund would be
used. As far as members are concerned, however, I think
they should be doubly cautious about what they say in
their tour brochures and should be sure their promises
can be honoured. During high season, flight schedules change
frequently and airl ines often confirm their fl ights rather late,
thus causing members some difficulties. The TIC has already
brought up the diff iculties with the Consumer Council and it
has promised to broach the matter with airlines.

The Tourist Guide Accreditation System has been effec-
tive since 1 July 2004. After an eight-month grace, the Board
has decided to strictly enforce it as from 1 March 2005. When
our staff make inspections at attractions, they found that
some tourist guides had brought their Tourist Guide Pass
with them, but chose not to wear it. Members are ad-
vised to remind their tourist guides that not wearing the
Pass is also in breach of the Code of Conduct for Tour-
ist Guides, and the cases will be referred to the Tourist
Guide Deliberation Committee. 

Joseph Tung


